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Project Status  April 2022 
Project Phase % Completion Completion Date 

Design  60% TBD 
Construction 0% TBD 

This project is a result of the Transportation Master Plan (TMP).  It was identified by 
Council as a high priority project. This project consists of providing real-time 
information to travelers through a variety of methods. 

Status: The travel time information signage as shown in the image above is being 
displayed by ADOT on overhead Digital Message Signs (DMS) on the I-17 corridor as 
of December 11, 2018.  Current travel times for those signs can be viewed by visiting 
AZ511.gov. Staff is working with ADOT to ensure the messaging is accomplishing the 
goals of reducing travel times and congestion within the City. FY 22 budget 
contemplates the City contributing to an additional overhead DMS for southbound I-
17 closer to SR 260.  Staff met with ADOT in June to discuss possible location of a 
future sign and how to advance implementation. Staff have submitted an 
encroachment permit to ADOT for the new sign location and are waiting for 
feedback and comments. Cameras have been installed along SR 179 near 
Tlaquepaque and in Uptown. Staff is working with IT to allow residents and tourists 
to view current traffic conditions from these cameras. Staff is pursuing other 
locations for cameras such as Cook’s Hill and the Chapel area.  The City is continuing 
to monitor ongoing travel time information to gauge congestion frequency/duration, 
and gauge benefits of completed projects.  This data is also beneficial for informing 
when Traffic Control Assistants should be deployed in Uptown and at Tlaquepaque. 

For a copy of this update, or updates for other projects, visit the projects website at: 
www.sedonaaz.gov/CIP. 
 

 City of Sedona  
 Public Works Department  
 102 Roadrunner Drive Sedona, AZ 86336 

 (928) 204-7111  Fax: (928) 282-5348 

Sedona in Motion 12A, 12B – Traveler Information – Traffic Data & Video Services             FY22 CIP Update 

KEY FEATURES: 

Consultant: Kimley-Horn (Travel Time) 

SEC, Inc. (camera installation) 

Contractor: TBD 

Timing: July 2018 – FY 20 

Construction Challenges: 

• Communications capabilities 

 

 

 
 

Project Manager: 
Stephen Craver, PE 
(928) 203-5059 
SCraver@SedonaAZ.gov 

City Engineer: 
J. Andy Dickey, PE 
(928) 203-5039 
ADickey@SedonaAZ.gov   
 
$  FY22 Project Budget: $527,000 
     Total Project Budget: $534,193 
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